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 Development Department
Parks Advisory Commission
Meeting Minutes for July 13, 2021
Meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm by Mr. Harlamert.  Members present at the meeting were Mr. Harlamert, Ms. Barnes, Ms. Menker, Ms. Roll & Ms. Thomas. Ms. McArdle, Ms. Senu-Oke & Ms. Spiller were excused. Jack Kuntz, representing city staff, was also present. 
Old Business:
Mr. Harlamert commented about receiving compliments from residents about the renovated restrooms in Clayton Park at Hardscrabble.  There was a discussion about the upcoming Movie in the Park event.  We’re not going to be doing popcorn or water because there was so much left over of both at the last event because people bring their own food and refreshments.  Jack discussed the Labor Day Festival and Fireworks.  We’re moving forward with doing the Festival before the Fireworks and Jack detailed what had been scheduled so far. The high school boys’ soccer team is volunteering again for the bounce houses and the Northmont A Capella group will be doing the entertainment again.  Mr. Harlamert is getting hot dogs and buns from Kroger again.  The group decided on trying to get 750 of each. We will still need to get condiments and chips as well.  Jack is also working with Adrian for the sno-cones, popcorn and cotton candy. Ms. Barnes will meet with Jack and Adrian the Friday before the event to make sure we have everything we need.  The group also Jack about getting glo-necklaces again for the children.  Jack said he will get those ordered.  Jack briefly discussed some recent grants for the parks which were submitted by staff, specifically for the all-inclusive park and ADA restrooms at Westbrook Park.
New Business:
Jack discussed with the group the Police, Fire and Service Departments Open House in October.  The group decided to do a table at the event again to discuss with residents everything positive that’s happened with the parks over the last few years. Jack also discussed with the group about the Government Academy. Ms. Barnes asked for her and her husband to be signed up for it.  Mr. Harlamert also asked to be included.  Jack told the group he had not released the pickleball survey, but he was planning on getting it on social media and the city’s website in the next week.
The group asked Jack if he could find out when staff’s City Council workshop was going to be so those that were interested could attend.  There was discussion about the rest of the year’s event, and someone suggested we consider doing two Breakfast with Santa events in the future since it’s such a popular event.  There was a brief discussion about doing the food truck rally next year as well.
Meeting Adjourned at 6:55
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